## Wareham Recycling Committee

Town Hall - 54 Marion Road Wareham, Ma 02571

## MINUTES March 16, 2017

Meeting opened at: 6:10 In attendance were: Ann Marie Brooks, Wanda Savary, Charlene Price, Marilyn Russell, Earl Russell

- The meeting opened with a moment of silence in honor of Jack Dixon
- The agenda was distributed by Marilyn in Jennifer's absence
- Marilyn distributed co-ordinator's report
- Charlene distributed the minutes for Dec, 2016 and Feb, 2017. Accepted as written by unanimous vote.
- The treasurer's report was presented by Earl Russell due to the passing of Jack Dixon. Discussion held. Accepted report as written unanimously.
- Marilyn presented the coordinator's report.
- Marilyn will write procedures for committee financial matters. Discussion held.
  Voted, approved unanimious vote.
- Marilyn reported that the electronics picked up by a new company, Complete Recycling Services was very expensive. They are on the State Contract. They bill per pound and stated our load was 3,500 lbs. She is investigating other companies to use. Discussion
- Marilyn reported that the Municipal Maintanance Dept. will continue to pay the hauling fee for the center until the end of fiscal year. Discussion held
- Marilyn reported that she is wanting for Rich O'Connor, fiscal manager at Semass/Covanta to see if they could help with funding for recycling pickups. They currently pay florescent bulbs and paint removal. Discussion held.
- Marilyn reported composters have been ordered using grant money.

Meeting adjourned at 6:57

Charlene Price, Secretary